
ALLINGTON PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE COUNCIL HELD IN BOSCOMBE SOCIAL CLUB ON TUESDAY MARCH 18TH  2008 AT 1930 HOURS.  

Present;  Members; Mrs Susan Borrett - chairman; Mr Roger Paye; Mr Rob Kitson; Mr Michael Miles; Mr Terence Turner; Mrs Glynis Barnes.  

Mr Michael Hewitt, District Councillor.  

Parishioners;  Mr & Mrs Hill; Mr Peter Smith; Mr Michael Brunton and Mrs Corinne Goodenough .

Apologies.  Mr Kevin Wren County & District Councillor.

Parishioners Matters of Concern. 

Mr Hill. He congratulated the parish lengthsman on his work clearing the drainage channels into the Bourne.  

Mr Grosse. Difficulties with Clarence. A large tree, property of WCC, had fallen  across his boundary fence. Contacts with Mr Axtell & Clarence had got no response. Clerk; chase.    

1. Minutes  PC Meeting held on February 19th 2008.    P. MM   S.  TT       Approved without amendment. 

2. Mr Peter Smith & Mr Brunton. P. RK.  S. RP.  Co-opted unanimously to the Parish Council. Clerk; Code of Conduct, Guide for new councillors and Acceptance Forms for both. 

3. Mr Derek Rumsey had volunteered for the PC but had only been resident in the parish since August 2007 (12 months were required). He was willing to stand in August 2008 if there was a vacancy. 

4. Mr Roger Paye. Roger had served on the PC as member and chairman for ten years. Being semi retired he had been the most accessible councillor and had diligently dealt with all enquiries, often handling matters beyond the call of duty.  He was warmly thanked by the Chairman and GB who had served with him. 

5. Parish Lengthsman. RK undertook to liaise with Karl.  

6. District Councillor’s Report. MH. Pressed members to ensure they involved themselves in the forthcoming discussions about the Electoral Boundaries. If they wished to be part of the Bourne Valley ward - they did - now was the time to speak out. He passed emails and relevant documents to the chairman for action. 

The intentions of the Unitary Authority remained vague. Whether with the proposed Area Boards there would be any useful role left for parish councils nobody knew. 

7. Idmiston Youth Work. The PC thought this was a very positive initiative. Clerk; express our support and invite the organisers to send a speaker to the Annual Meeting. 

8. The Unitary Authority. Tuesday April 22nd. ‘One Council for Wiltshire’ The Cavell Room. Sarum College. 6.30 pm. SB would attend, another volunteer wanted. 

Clerk; enquire of established U.A.s what role was there for Parish Councils in the framework of Area Boards.  

9. Playground. Order for Rocking Rider placed. MH confirmed our SWAG application to pay for it had been agreed. Work was due to start on Monday March 31st. In the absence of RK the clerk would liaise with the contractor. 

10. Whitley Lane.  Bridleway no. 29 (West of Byway 1. If Whitley Lane ever came about this would be the western link joining it to Solstice Park and Amesbury). New route confirmed. 

11. Resignation of the Clerk. Tom Ridout would finish on August 31st 2008. Clerk; check what were our legal obligations re advertising; update the Job Description; settle the closure date for applications and the interview date. Etc.  

12. Accounts. March and February Accounts - approved. The clerk had stopped the Standing Order to pay Virgin telephone as his email/internet had died as from 18th February. In spite of many phone calls and 4 letters pleading for help, the company had not reconnected us. Ofcom advised we might have a case for compensation. Booked to have a new BT line on March 25th. Agenda; April - arrangements to pay for the telephone until the clerk retires.  
13. Planning. 

S2007/2186  Conservatory 2 Bishops Reach. Amended plans received 04/03/08.

The PC objected 1) too close to neighbours 2) overlooked neighbours and 3) would trespass on their privacy. 

S2008/0169 1 Bishop’s Reach. Change of Use involving building of wall with access gate. PC objections submitted February 21st. Whole matter under review by SDC/WCC. 

S2004/4424. Bishops Reach. Link round the tower, between the footway in Wyndham Lane and that alongside the A338. Repeated enquiries had failed. 

14. Salisbury and South Wiltshire - Our Place in the Future. 12,400 new houses in the area. Confirmed the six weeks of consultations began on 28th February 2008 , a ‘Core Strategy Preferred Options Consultation Draft.’ was circulating, with dates of public meetings and exhibitions. See www.salisbury.gov.uk/preferred-options .  Consultation period now extended to 25th April with second Amesbury Exhibition 1pm to 6pm and Public Meeting 7pm to 8.30pm, all on 8th April at Antrobus House. 

15. Grounds Maintenance. Mr Bowden’s contract for the 2008/09 season considered. The cost of the monthly mowing was up in some areas. P. RK. S.RP. Approved with the proviso that according to growing conditions and our own financial position cuts later in the year might be stopped. Mr Bowden should be asked if he was conversant with rules relating to wild flowers.  Great satisfaction was expressed with his work. 

16. Road Closure.   A30, The Pheasant to Porton Down, closed 28th March to 6th April.

17. Standards Board; Revised Code of Conduct.  See www.standardsboard.gov.uk. DVD and fact sheets available from SDC. 

18. Collection of Black Boxes. Some elderly/challenged residents in rural areas were having to carry their loaded Black Boxes considerable distances to pick up points.  Members invited to list on the letter in the Circulations places where this ‘unsatisfactory arrangement’ occurs.

19. Copy for BVN. New Playground. Dates of AGM and April meetings. New members.

DONM   Tuesday 15th April   2008.   7.30pm.    Boscombe Social Club. 

Annual Meeting & Annual Parish Meeting    May 20th.
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